
Sullivan Saddle Club Regular Meeting 8/5/2010 
  
Meeting called to order at 7:30 
  
Minutes read  from Board meeting by Kathy Pratte. John Janish moved to accept. Mary Loomis 
seconded. 
Minutes from July regular meeting read by Kathy Pratte.  Tracy Janish moved to accept. Suzanne 
LaCombe seconded. 
  
Treasurers report read by Kelly Onder.  Beginning balance $7853.20.  Ending balance $4372.44.  
Jimmy Ryan moved to accept.  Myra Mogdlin seconded.  
  
Fair Committee Report made by John Janish 
Fair board meeting in August.  More discussion about 2011 at September meeting. 
  
Show Committee Report made by Suzanne Lacombe 
Added 2 items to cook shack menu for show.  Jalapeno hot dogs $1.50 and Pulled Pork Nachos 
$4.00.  5# of meat left (pork and brisket).  Award banquet set.  VFW booked.  Meats from 
Schmidts and members bring sides. DJ needed.  Tracy Janish and Kathy Pratte to ask DJ's they 
know of.   Presentation of framed photo awards presented by Linda Schaefer.  Would only charge 
cost of materials.  Estimated cost of $15-$18 each.  Giving 6 places at awards. Will discuss 
awards to be given at September meeting after total award budget known.   
Cook Shack workers and entry / exit gate needed for August show.  Work points to be updated. 
  
Youth Committee Report made by Sarah Kwast 
$50 made selling soda at NDC.  More raffles to be done. 
  
NDC Report made by Mike Burke 
Thanked all that participated.  Would like to increase participation for next year.  Planning started 
for 2011.  Would like to make event available for work points next year.  May include surrounding 
counties to make bigger in 2011.  Thank you to the Janish family for all their hard work.  Mike 
asked for committee volunteers for next year.  2011 could be combined effort between City of 
Sullivan and Saddle Club.  Proclamation for 2010 in display case. 
  
Old Business: 
  
Whispering Pines ride is 10/9/10 to 10/10/10. 
  
FFA Donkey race not confirmed.  Would be the last Saturday in September. 
  
New Business: 
  
Cindy Beckett to organize all girls ride on a Sunday.   Email to be sent.   
  
Mike Onder asked if group email could be used for personal reasons.  Members decided not 
good idea.  Classified section of web site best suited for this.   
  
Nominations made for 2011 officers and board 
Lyle Kwast-President 
Mike Burke-VP 
Jimmy Ryan-Board 
John Janish-Board 
Mary Loomis-Board 
Alan Jones-Board 
Kelly Onder-Treasurer 
Kathy Pratte-Secretary 



  
Harriet Kwast to create ballots 
  
Mike Burke moved to make rule to clean up manure and hay by all participants at shows.  Patty 
Ryan seconded motion.  Vote taken.  Motion passed.  Discussion at later date on location for 
dumping. 
  
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Mike Onder.  Seconded by Mike Burke.  Meeting ended at 
8:45. 

 


